
PUBLIC NOTICE 

April 10, 2024 

The Wayne-Westland Community Schools’ Board of Education of 36745 Marquette, 
Westland, Michigan; phone number 734-419-2000, announces the following: 

Labor Day Waiver Hearing 

Friday, April 12, 2024 
2:00 p.m. 
Administration Building 
Cabinet Room 
36745 Marquette 
Westland, MI 48185 

This meeting is scheduled with the State of Michigan to discuss the Labor Day waiver 
which allows Wayne-Westland to begin school prior to Labor Day. According to Section 
160 of the State School Aid Act (MCL 388.1760) requires the district to conduct a joint 
public hearing at a location within the district or intermediate school district. A joint 
public hearing must take place before the Labor Day waiver can be approved. 

A copy of the waiver is stored and available for inspection and are kept on file at the 
Administration Building – 36745 Marquette, Westland, Michigan, 48185 – 734-419-
2010. 

If you are an individual with a disability who is in need of a reader, amplifier, qualified 
sign language interpreter, or any other form of auxiliary aid or service to attend or 
participate in the meeting or hearing, please contact Kim Markey, Administrative 
Assistant at 734-419-2010 at least one week (if the public notice is for a special 
meeting, the seven-day request period may need to be shortened) prior to the meeting 
or as soon as possible. 

This notification is issued to assure Wayne-Westland Community Schools compliance 
with the Open Meetings Act, Act 267 of the Public Acts of Michigan, 1976. 

Bradley Gray 
Board President 


